YCBACO  COMMITTEE
Meeting 3rd September 2018

REPORT OF THE COUNTY EDUCATION OFFICER 
Preparations are under way for the new training season. I asked course organisers to let me have details of courses a couple of weeks ago so we could get them publicised before the end of the season. So far only S Yorks, N Yorks, Bradford and York have responded. I have been in contact with the Huddersfield League and they will organise their own course and leave the Halifax League to do their own thing.

Tutor workshops have been arranged for the North Region on the weekend of 20/21 Oct at Barnard Castle (Sat) and Milnrow (Sun) for existing and new tutors. Invitations will be going out once they have been registered with Edgbaston. All tutors should be encouraged to attend.

Rob Smith

REPORT OF THE COUNTY PERFORMANCE OFFICER 
The major item since the last meeting was the resignation in July of Tony Keyworth as Assistant CPO in South Yorkshire. This has left a big hole in South Yorkshire but |I must thank David Ward you has helped fill the gap.

It is now a matter of urgency that we must find a replacement for Tony as it is too big a task for one person to carry out.

86 Observations needed to be carried this season and the results are below.

Level 1A

West Yorkshire     26.   21 done 14 reports received 7 awaited. 

                                         1 arranged in sept.

                                         4 in the Pontefract still to be arranged by Peter Boycott.

South Yorkshire.    16.    6 done but no reports received. David is chasing these up.

                                         2 arranged.

                                         6 to be arranged

                                         2 non-availability.

U1a                        12      7 done and reports received for 6

                                         3 arranged for Sept.

                                         2 deferred until 2019.

U2A                       26       22 done and reports received.

                                            3 arranged for Sept.

                                            1 deferred until 2019.

The new expenses forms are now up and running and claims have been submitted and hopefully settled.

|I would like to thank all the Appointments Officers who have helped me greatly to organise all these observations. At times I have not made their job easy, but they changed umpires around to be able to help new umpires progress.

Bill Dove.                                  
REPORT OF THE COUNTY APPOINTMENTS OFFICER 

Sunday Cup Competitions – There needs to be a serious review of the number of the senior competitions in Yorkshire.

In 2018 the BPL and SYSCL dropped out of the YCC.

Why are we still running the Black Sheep?

The semi-final, Hoylandswaine v Hanging Heaton on 26/8/18 had to be decided on toss of a coin.

The second semi-final, Wakefield Thornes have been waiting 6 weeks for Pudsey St Lawrence to be available to play on 2/9/18, Thornes 2nd XI are also in the SYSCL Mick Savage Cup final on 2/9/18 and are unable to support their 2nd XI.

I have emailed Alan Burkinshaw asking why we have the Black Sheep and the Yorkshire Champions play off competitions. Not yet had a response.

The date for the Black Sheep Final is 9/9/18.

Play off semi finals 15/9/18. Wakefield Thornes are already in the semis.

Play off final 22/9/18.

David Ward

REPORT OF THE COUNTY SCORERS OFFICER 

The introduction of PCS Pro has been a success and it appears more scorers are utilising the product which will benefit leagues.

However when clubs or leagues decide they want to implement scoring on computers they must remember one important factor. It is no good having someone undertaking scoring duties who is good with a computer, they need to know how to score in a book.

Myself and Steve Ward (Regional Scorers Officer) would appreciate leagues to contact them directly to organise courses.   It will be appreciated if this can be done as soon as possible so that we can confirm dates as several courses are currently being finalised.

An update has recently been released and further improvements will be made before the start of the 2019 season.

I was also given the task of appointing scoring for County Age Group fixtures from sides at Under 10 through to Under 15s.  There were two teams in each age group and some of the sides already had a scorer for the season.  

However it proved quite difficult to appoint competent scorers who had expressed an interest in gaining valuable experience in representative cricket.  

It didn’t help with matches taking place not only on Sundays but also during the week when some prospective scorers had their own individual commitments – work and family etc.  It is something that we need to look at for the 2019 season.

Should I be asked to look at appointing scorers for the Under 10s and 11s?  Would it be beneficial for the non playing members for each fixture to be shown how to score – which may give them something to fall back on if they don’t progress through the age groups?

I have thoroughly enjoyed my season scoring for Yorkshire Academy and also benefitted from experiencing other competitions with Yorkshire Under 17s and a England Under 19 Test Match.

I will continue to help scorers and make them aware of the Pathway that is available.

Andrew Hinchliffe

REPORT OF THE COUNTY MEMBERSHIP SERVICES OFFICER 

As at 21st August 2018 the Current Yorkshire County Membership of the ECBACO is:     
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1022
Of these 43 are scorer members, 23 Both Scorer and Umpire and 14 unknown
Additionally, there are 76 still not renewed. It is unlikely that any of these will now renew and the figure is in line with last year when 72 failed to renew. This represents the natural wastage of members and runs at about 7%. At various events the natural wastage nationally has been described as in the order of 10% and, so we are not out of step.

The inputting details of members in the electronic DBS system continues as each member’s renewal becomes due.  Questions from members and problems arising continue but at a reduced level as the membership become increasingly aware that it is a much better and quicker system. Tea interval talk is favourable. The problems that are still arising continue to be that some members joined the Association using their commonly used name rather than their formal birth certificate name. ex: Terry instead of Terrence and/or they used their second name instead of their first as this is what they are commonly known as. These issues will continue throughout the 3 year process of getting all the members onto the system. Each is dealt with as it arises.
The other issue that regularly arises is that the member has not supplied an E-mail address, or a change thereof, and has to be contacted by other means to remind him or her to renew their DBS.
Initiatives towards enhanced information for members and to increase membership continue to be explored.  










Michael Wellock                      
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